
 19 May 2017  



Dear Parents and caregivers  

Assembly  

We were treated to an informative and entertaining presentation at Wednesday's assembly about Australian 
Rules football from Mr Jeffreys year 2/3 class.  The students were well rehearsed in presenting the many facts 
and sung the iconic, unofficial theme of Australian Rules football, Up there Cazaly! Congratulations to all the 
students in room five and to Mr Jeffreys for a wonderful assembly. Congratulations must also go out to all of 
the students who received merit awards and class citizen awards. Many of the comments written by the  
teachers would have made the students, and I'm sure their parents, very proud!  

Personal belongings  

We have been having some problems recently with students having items in their bags going 
missing. Bringing toys and other treasures from home is not recommended, if students bring in an 
item for news it can be taken into the class and left with the teacher. Students this week have 
been bringing the new gadget, finger spinners, to school which have caused some distractions in 
class and in the playground. I would ask parents to ensure that no toys, gadgets or finger spinners 
are brought to school to ensure all valuables are kept safe. 

School Board  

This week the School Board met to discuss, amongst other things, the school funding received 
this year, the Delivery and Performance Agreement and reviewed and ratified new policies  
developed in consultation with the staff and the School Board. Accompanying this newsletter I 
am happy to provide a copy of the homework policy now in place at Bramfield Park and an  

addendum to the Duty of Care policy outlining our schools specific before and after school procedures. I  
encourage all parents to have a read of these new documents and if you have any questions please don't  
hesitate to contact the office. We have spoken to the students about our expectations before school and  
previously with parents through a variety of forums. When students arrive at school in the morning, before 
8:35am, they all need to go to the old undercover area and then wait quietly for the first siren. No students 
are to be near the classrooms or on any playgrounds. 

Dogs  
I would also ask that parents refrain from bringing any dogs on the school site. There have been some  
concerns raised this week about some dogs near school gates and also near classrooms. While I know that 
your dog may be very friendly, there are students who don't feel safe around dogs and this has been causing 
some worries for our families.  

Annual Report  

Each year as part of the School Improvement and Accountability policy, schools are required to publish an  
Annual Report that describes the schoolôs performance.  Our School Report has been completed in consultation 
with staff and the School Board and is available on our website 
www.bramfieldparksps.wa.edu.au.  Please take a few moments to have a look at the report.  A 
link has also been sent through the school app ï Flexibuzz. 

Winter uniform  

Finally, a reminder to all families that school jackets are available from the uniform shop. As the weather is 
starting to turn cooler I would like to see students in the school jackets. Also if girls are wearing leggings they 
will need to have shorts or a skirt over the top of the leggings.  

Jayne Murray  

Principal 

Message from the School Chaplain  

!ƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ŦƻǊƳ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƘŀǇƭŀƛƴΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ōƻȄ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ 
ǘƻ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳǎΦ  !ŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŦƻǊƳǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǳǎŜΦ 

wŜōŜŎŎŀ .ƛǊŎƘ 

http://www.bramfieldparksps.wa.edu.au



